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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

June28, 2006
General Notice No. 2006-16
TO: 

Labor Relations Designees

FROM:
Robert Curtis, Director of Labor Relations, OPM 
Linda Yelmini, Commissioner, DAS
SUBJECT: 
CEUI Seniority Lists
This notice is to advise agencies of the process to be utilized for production of annual CEUI seniority lists in accordance with Article 12, Section Three. Following several years during which agencies have had difficulty providing these lists in a timely fashion, the Office of Labor Relations, the Department of Administrative Services and CEUI have reached an agreement to produce those lists through reports generated in CORE-CT.  We plan to implement this process effective with the January 1, 2007 seniority lists.
Prior to implementation, we will do a trial run of the CORE-CT seniority reports for all agencies with NP-2 bargaining unit employees.  Agency Human Resource departments will have the responsibility of checking their respective agency’s list for accuracy, comparing the CORE-CT report against the seniority list submitted to CEUI for January 1, 2006.  Once all information has been verified and, if needed, corrections have been entered into CORE-CT, the final test report will be generated by CORE-CT staff.  These “new” seniority lists will be forwarded to CEUI for review and input.
Staff from DAS and OLR are currently working with the CORE-CT group to ensure that the programming of the seniority list information and formatting the final reports meet our needs.  Once this has been accomplished, you will be provided with your respective reports, the process for review and correction, and a timeline for completion.  
While this endeavor may require some extra effort upfront, we are certain that the end result will be well worth it.  In the future, we plan to use this process of utilizing CORE-CT for meeting the contractual requirements for annual seniority lists for other bargaining units.

